
 

From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

The annual musicals at Parade having been going for many 

years now and 21 musicals have been presented.  As a 

result, there are many Old Paradians who have progressed 

in the world of music and theatre.  As part of our 50 Years at 

Bundoora celebrations, a sterling cast of former students will 

present a concert Encore 21 on 25 August at the Athenaeum 

Theatre and which promises to be a wonderful event.  

Bookings have opened – see booking details in this 

Newsletter. 

 

Congratulations to all involved in ACC Term 2 sports fixtures 

in Football, Soccer, and Badminton.  It is of special note that 

the Year 10 A Football team were the ACC premiers and 

now contest the Intermediate Herald Shield Football semi-

final against Marcellin College. 

 

Please remember that in the winter break we will be 

commencing work to renew the area of Waterford Park and 

the north side of the Administration Building.  Construction 

zones will be fenced off and some minor modifications in 

operation for parking.  

  

We hope that all our students will enjoy a refreshing mid-

year vacation.  We are having a staff professional 

development event on Monday 16 July which is therefore a 

student-free day.  Classes resume on Tuesday 17 July at 

8.35am for all year levels. 

 

Dr Denis J Moore cfc 

Principal 

 

No. 11 27 June 2018 

 

Student Free Day 
Monday 16 July 

 

Students commence Term Three 
Tuesday 17 July 

 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Teaching & Learning 
 

 

 

 

Semester One Reports and VCE/VET/ERPP/VCAL Student Progress Interviews 

Semester One reports will be released online via the Parent Portal on Thursday 28 June at 3.30pm.  Year 9 ExCEL reports will be 

available from 27 July. 

 

VCE, VET, ERPP and VCAL students and parents are encouraged to make appointments for the important learning conferences with 

teachers to be held on Thursday 19 July at 3.45pm to 5.45pm and 6.30pm to 8.00pm. 

 

Interviews at the Bundoora campus will be held in Greening Auditorium, while those at the Preston campus will be held in the Caroline 

Chisolm Learning Centre and upstairs in the Rice Building.  Parents and students are encouraged to attend.  It is far more beneficial 

that students attend with their parents.  Teachers will be mindful to keep interviews to the times designated. Please bring along your 

son’s printed interview times, as they include the location of each teacher. 

 

Bookings for Student Progress Interviews will be available via the Parent Portal at 3.30pm on Thursday 28 June 

 

Advanced Notice: Final Round of Progress Interviews for 2018  

Parents should note the final Progress Interviews for 2018 will be held on Monday 10 September from 4.00pm to 9.00pm for all 

students from Years 7 to 12. 

 

Year 12 Parent Information Session – VTAC Applications for University and TAFE courses 2018 

Parents of Year 12 students are invited to attend an information session on the VTAC application process for admission into higher 

education courses, which will be held during the scheduled staff dinner break at the upcoming VCE Student Progress Interview Night.  

 

 Date: Thursday 19 July 

 Time: 5.45pm to 6.20pm 

 Venue: Rivergum Theatre 

 

Melinda Williams, College Careers Advisor, will explain the key parts of the application process as well as provide key dates for the 

submission of applications, ATAR release and Tertiary Offer notification.   

 

To help with organisation, please email Melinda.Williams@parade.vic.edu.au should you wish to attend. 

 

Semester Two Timetables 

Students have begun their second semester timetables.  At Parade, our timetable is focused on students, not teachers.  When our 

boys make their elective choices, we maximise their choices and build the timetable around them.  This means that at the end of a 

Semester, students change their electives and to accommodate these changes there are many boys who also have a change for 

some of their year-long (two semester) subjects.  Teachers will assist students in making this transition, and as students progress 

through the school, they will find as they can choose electives more and more, this changes becomes more common. 

 

All students are encouraged to take time during the upcoming semester break to have a rest in preparation for the new term and to 

celebrate all that they have achieved. Senior students will have homework and study tasks to focus on that help them to appreciate 

the times of rest all the more. 

mailto:Melinda.Williams@parade.vic.edu.au


 

Year 12 Oral SACs 

Year 12 English students are preparing for their upcoming Year 12 English Oral SAC ‘Presenting Argument’.  They will deliver the oral 

presentation in week one or two of Term Three.  Students have been assigned a time when they will be removed from their usual 

English class to deliver the oral presentation in Banksia Room in front of an assessor and five other students.  Students have been 

informed of their allocated time by their English teacher and it is also published on eWorkspace.  Students are advised to rehearse their 

presentations at home, ideally in front of an audience.  In this time, students should also be re-reading their English texts, with a focus 

on Tracks, which is the next unit after the Oral SAC. 

 

2019 Subject Selection Information 

The process for choosing subjects for elective units for 2019 begins with Year Level Assemblies to students in Years 7, 8 and 11 on 

Friday 27 July.  Year 9 and 10 students and families will receive important subject selection information on the afternoon and evening of 

Thursday 2 August.  Current Year 11 and 12 students are invited to attend the Tertiary Expo from 3.30pm to 5.00pm on 2 August. 

 

Please note the following key dates: 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2 August Compulsory Subject Selection Information Evening for Year 9 into 10 and Year 

10 into 11.  The information will be presented twice.  Current Year 9 and 10 

families should select one session to attend. 

Year 9 students who have indicated their preference for the Edmund Rice Pathways 

Program (ERPP) in 2019 need not attend.  For students undertaking the Edmund Rice 

Pathways Program (ERPP) or Victorian Certificate of Applied Learning (VCAL) in 

2019, subject selection will be processed by Mr. John Nicholls through the interview 

process currently underway.  Please note current Pathways students’ subject 

selection/VET selections are also processed by Mr Nicholls. 
 

 

 

TIME PROGRAM 

3.30 – 5.00pm 

Learning Area & Tertiary Expo 

(Current Year 11 & 12 students only) 

College Hall 

4.15 – 5.00pm 
Year 10 into 11 presentation   

The Atrium 

Year 9 into 10 presentation  

Rivergum Theatre 

5.00 – 6.00pm 

Learning Area & Tertiary Expo 

(Current Year 9 & 10 families) 

College Hall 

6.00 - 6.45pm Staff dinner break 

6.00 – 6.45pm 
Year 10 into 11 presentation   

The Atrium 

Year 9 into 10 presentation  

Rivergum Theatre 

6.45 – 7.30pm 

Learning Area & Tertiary Expo 

(Current Year 9 to 12 families) 

College Hall 

3 August 

8 August 

  

10 August 

Subject Selection workshop in Tutor period (current Years 7, 8, 11) 

Subject Selection online submission due for Year 7 to 8, Year 8 to 9 and Year 11 to 12. 

Printed Web Preferences receipt forms due to Tutor by 9 August 

Subject Selection workshop in Tutor period (current Years 9, 10) 
15 August Subject Selection online submission due for Year 9 into 10 and Year 10 into 11 

Printed Web Preferences receipt forms due to Tutor 16 August 



 

Please note that, except for ERPP and VCAL students, 

every current student will receive a personalised Subject Selection email 

 

Years 7, 8 and 11 students will receive their email on 27 July 

Years 9 and 10 students on 3 August. 

 

The email contains your son’s individualised details for Web Preferences, with instructions and a link for accessing subject details on 

the Subject Selection section of the Parent Portal.  The subject selection assemblies and evening address all of the subject offerings, 

prerequisites, completion of the online form etc.  The sessions are most important as it is imperative that your son chooses his subjects 

wisely.  We ask all parents of Year 9 and 10 students to attend the evening with their son(s). 

 

At the Subject Selection Evening on 2 August, College staff will be available before and after each session to answer any queries that 

may arise about 2019 Year 10 and Year 11 courses.  They will be allocated to Learning Areas in the College Hall, and will be able to 

assist with any matters that may need clarification. 

 

In addition, representatives from tertiary institutions will be present and available to Year 9 to 12 families.  While the formal 

presentations in Rivergum Theatre and The Atrium are aimed at current Year 9 and 10 families, Year 11 and 12 families, while not 

required to attend this evening, are encouraged to make the most of the opportunity to discuss courses with tertiary representatives 

exclusively from 3.30pm to 5.00pm.  The remaining times are designated for current Year 9 and 10 families. 

 

We look forward to meeting with Year 9 and 10 families at the Subject Selection Evening on 2 August. 

 

Mr Geoff Caulfield 

Assistant Principal - Teaching and Learning 



 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Organisation 
 

 

 

 

 

Staff Curriculum Professional Development Day – 

Monday 16 July 2018 

Please note that there will be no formal classes for students 

on this day as all staff are involved in a Professional 

Development Day. 

 

EREA Parent Survey 

Thank you to all of the parents who participated in the EREA 

parent survey.  This survey is now closed and the information 

supplied will support EREA into the future.  

 

Information Technology upgrades at Parade 

Over the mid-year break, our IT Department will update a 

number of software packages on the College network, and 

complete a necessary rationalisation of email addresses to 

allow students and staff to fully utilise advances with Microsoft 

Office 365.  

 

This software will ensure that our students are supported in 

learning activities with their learning devices and ensure that 

our network is secure and maintains its integrity for 

educational purposes.  

 

If parents have any enquiries regarding iPad support for 

Years 9 and 12, or College Laptop support for Years 7,8,10 

and 11 please direct your enquiries to 

laptops@parade.vic.edu.au or at the IT Service Desk at the 

College.  
 

Upcoming Events 

It is important to note that many of our annual events are 

booked out long before the events take place.  To assist with 

your planning please take note of the following event details: 

 

Metec Driver Training 

Wednesday 26 September 

Year 10 students will again have the opportunity to be 

involved in a driver training session during the third term 

school holidays.  This will be held on Wednesday  

26 September at Metec in Bayswater, and is supported by 

our Parents of Parade Committee.  This event must have its 

final numbers confirmed by the end of July so that cars and 

driving instructors can be secured.  

 

The College will send further details to parents via email at 

the commencement of next term.  Alternatively, students can 

collect a permission form from Ms Ireland in First Aid. 

 

Students must return the permission form and the payment 

of $110 to secure their place no later than 30 July. 

 

I hope many Year 10 boys take up this opportunity.  All 

enquiries can be directed to 

community.events@parade.vic.edu.au  

 

Father and Son Winter Games Night  

Monday 13 August 

College Hall, Bundoora Campus 

The evening will commence at 6.00pm with a BBQ outside 

College Hall., and then “the Games begin at 7.00pm with 

activities such as Foosball, Darts, Quoits, Tower Building 

and Golf Putting.  The evening concludes at 9.00pm after 

some prizes have been awarded.   

 

Sporting prowess and fitness are not required to participate 

in what will certainly be an enjoyable night.  Whilst hand/eye 

coordination may assist with some activities, the ability to 

use your powers of ‘thinking’ will assist in other areas.   

 

The format of the night is based on ‘Tabloid Activities’ 

whereby fathers/guardians and son complete a range of 

activities.  If fathers are unable to attend, then a guardian or 

older brother is more than welcome to come along and enjoy 

the evening. 

 

This activity can only cater to a maximum of 160 participants 

(80 pairs) so please secure your booking via the College 

website when bookings open on 30 July.  Entries on the 

evening cannot be catered to.  A donation of $10 per family 

(payable on the night) includes all food and drinks.   

 

All enquiries can be directed to 

community.events@parade.vic.edu.au   
 

mailto:laptops@parade.vic.edu.au
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Father’s Day Breakfast  

Wednesday 29 August 7.00am 

Yarangabee Centre, Bundoora Campus 

The annual Father’s Day Breakfast will commence with a 

breakfast of hot BBQ and cold foods, with coffee, tea and 

warm drinks available. 

 

The format of the morning will be based on light 

entertainment and the opportunity for fathers and sons of 

the College to interact with other fathers and sons.   There 

will again be some light entertainment and games provided 

by our Masters of Ceremonies and the event will conclude 

by 8.30am to allow students to attend class and fathers to 

work.  

 

Entry will be a $10 donation per family (payable on the 

morning) and includes all food and drinks. 

 

Bookings for the Father and Son Winter Games Night 

and the Fathers Day Breakfast is through the College 

website available from 30 July, 2018 

 

Specific enquiries can be directed to the College via 

email: community.events@parade.vic.edu.au  

 

Epipens and Excursions 

Parents of students that are at risk of anaphylaxis should 

be aware that, in response to Ministerial Order 706, it is 

College policy and a requirement of legislation that 

students who attend the College must have supplied the 

College with a valid Epipen and a current anaphylaxis 

action plan for their personal use.  

  

In order for a student to attend an excursion or event off 

the premises they must carry BOTH their individual 

College Epipen and their spare Epipen from home. This is 

to ensure that sufficient medications are available should 

the student require them. 

  

If parents have specific enquiries about Epipens please 

contact Ms Ireland in First Aid at our Bundoora Campus. 
 

Mr Michael Callanan 

Assistant Principal - Organisation 

 

Tuesdays and Wednesdays 

at the Resource Centres 

3.15pm to 4.30pm 

Delivery of Messages and  
Unplanned Departure of Students 

 

Parents and Guardians are reminded that 

timely delivery of messages and/or personal 

items is not possible due to constant student 

movement in a Secondary School. 

 

Whilst every reasonable attempt will be 

made to deliver important messages only, 

parents are advised that we cannot 

guarantee timely delivery. 

 

Parents/Guardians arriving unexpectedly 

requesting to collect students for urgent 

appointments may face a delay of up to 45 

minutes.  Please ensure you allow sufficient 

time prior to the appointment. 

mailto:community.events@parade.vic.edu.au


 

From the Director of  
Ministry  

 

 

 

 

Every Little Bit Counts 

A Native American saying goes “We don’t inherit the Earth 

from our ancestors; we borrow it from our grandchildren”.  

 

This week at Parade we are all being challenged to consider 

what sort of world we want to leave for our grandchildren 

and great grandchildren.  

 

Sometimes it all seems too hard. It seems like the problem 

is too big and our lifestyles rely too heavily on plastic and 

other fossil-fuelled convenience.  

 

 

In the spirit of Mahatma Ghandi however, we can be the 

change we want to see in the world.  

 

If many of us make small changes, we will not only feel 

more hopeful for the future, we will be an example to others 

who might follow and we will send an important message to 

government, that this is important to our community. 

 

So, what are some of the little things we can do?  

 

• Cut down on our use of plastic that we only use once 

eg. Cling wrap, plastic bags, straws, plastic cutlery, 

disposable plastic containers and disposable drink 

bottles.  Instead, go “nude” with our food, bringing it 

in reusable containers and bringing cutlery from 

home. If going nude is not an option, wrap 

sandwiches and other food in greaseproof paper or 

put in brown paper bags. 

 

• Bring a reusable water bottle rather than throw away 

bottles. 

 

• Buy snacks in bulk and then divide into small 

containers or paper bags to avoid the use of the 

convenient packaging that potato chips and other 

snacks come in.  

 

We would love to be able to halve the amount of rubbish we 

are producing at Parade and we appreciate all of the small 

efforts members of our community make.   

 

Every little bit can and will make a difference. 

 

Mrs Kylie Kuppe 

Director of Ministry 



 

Environment Week At 
Parade 

 

 

 

 

‘Everyone Can Make a Difference’ 

Along the existential lines of poverty and conflict, the 

sustainability of our planet presents itself as one of the most 

complex and concerning issues of our time. 

 

A significant aspect of that issue is plastic in our society. 

That is, our dependence on it despite us knowing that it 

comes from finite fossil fuels. Plastics take many years to 

decompose once discarded, ending up in our most sacred 

sites – oceans, forests and someone’s home. The United 

Nations reports that annually over 8 million tonnes of plastic 

end up in our sea. 

 

This week at Parade College is Environment Week in which 

we come together to recognise the challenge that confronts 

our planet. One of the most fundamental ways to address 

the issue is through awareness of one’s relationship with the 

environment – to demonstrate why we should take interest 

and make transformative decisions.  

 

For several years, the Advocacy Team has been 

undertaking campaigns to promote awareness of this issue 

including Environment Week. From discussions and 

activities integrated in classes to the upcoming visit by the 

Shadow Minister for Education Andrew Giles (MP for 

Scullin) to provide his perspective on the matter, we are 

striving to foster a mindset where care for the planet is 

considered when we make all of our decisions.  

 

The theme for the week is ‘Everyone Can Make a 

Difference,’ in reference to how every conscious decision for 

our planet, no matter how seemingly small, can culminate in 

greater effort to solve this problem by the reduction of 

plastic dependency and in search for alternatives. 

 

The time has come and we are at a crossroads in choosing 

paths that may very well have irreversible consequences for 

all.  

 

 

It is a choice between the path to a deserted wilderness 

or to a land of natural wonders for our future generations. 

It is a common issue, the earth as our mutual home, 

which requires a shared response - something from which 

we cannot simply opt-out. 

 

The great English naturalist and broadcaster, David 

Attenborough, in his documentary Blue Planet II, once 

recalled of a “heartbreaking” moment of witnessing an 

albatross feed its young a plastic toothpick only for it to 

die from it. As the carers of the world, rather than starving 

its life, we must endeavour to fight for its preservation – 

as a candle of its existence against the darkness of 

space. 

 

May we all rise to that challenge. 

 

Thank you on behalf of the Advocacy Team, 

 

Gary Huang 

Year 11 B08 



 



 

Community Action Report 
 

 

 

 

 

Boots For All Sports Program 

The Boots For All Program is calling for secondhand 

sporting goods, especially Football boots. 

 

Digby Morell and the Eddy’s Backpack group have formed a 

great alliance with Boots For All over the years, and many of 

our Year 10 students complete their Community Action 

placement with the fantastic volunteers at the Montmorency 

base. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please consider donating your unwanted sports equipment.   

Donations can be left at College Reception or the 

Community Action Centre. 

 

Ms Anne-Marie Morello 

Community Action Convenor 

 



 

From the Registrar 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 2020 Enrolments close Friday 17 August 

2018 

A reminder that the closing date for applications for Year 7 

2020 is fast approaching and interviews have begun. 

 

If you have a son currently at the College you are still 

required to submit an application for any younger siblings. 

 

Please contact me on 9468-3304 or email 

registrar@parade.vic.edu.au to obtain a Prospectus and 

application form.  

 

Brother Peter Cole Scholarship – Preston Year 7 

2020 

The Brother Peter Cole Scholarship is an academic 

scholarship which is being offered for the first time for a 

small number of boys who will be part of the Altior program 

at the Preston campus in Year 7 2020. 

 

Please contact me if you wish to receive information and an 

application form or go to our 

website:  www.parade.vic.edu.au/Scholarships.aspx   

 

Applications close Thursday 30 August 2018. 

 

Academy Uniforms 

The uniform shop at each campus will be closed during the 

school holidays, so if you are needing to purchase uniform 

items during that time you will need to visit their shop at 238 

Wolseley Place, Thomastown.   

 

Mrs Angela O’Connor  

Registrar 

Parents of Parade (POP) 
 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Meetings 

The dates for our Term 3 meetings are as follows: 

 

18 July 

15 August 

12 September 

 

All parents, guardians, and caregivers at Parade College 

are invited to the monthly POP meetings.  For Term 3 all 

meetings will be held in Hickey Foyer commencing at 

7.30pm. 

 

Jeff Warke  

President Parents of Parade 

0409 174 208 

pop@parade.vIc.edu.au 

mailto:registrar@parade.vic.edu.au
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Year 10 Food Studies 
 

 

 

 

 

Wrapping up Year 10 Multicultural Cookery 

Recently the Year 10’s enjoyed some hands on revision 

when they came together as a class and shared a variety of 

multicultural dishes they had researched, selected and 

prepared!  

 

The students were all incredibly proud of their achievements 

and enjoyed speaking about what they had learnt and how 

they had prepared their dish.   

 

Dishes included Kokis (Sri Lanka), Fritule (Croatia), Sago 

Pudding (Malaysia), Ross Il Forn (Malta), Peppermint Tart 

(South Africa), Burek (Macedonia) and Ramen (Japan), to 

name a few. 

 

Needless to say, this went down as a favourite for the 

semester and we all left with very full bellies. Enjoy the 

photos showing the students and a small selection of what 

was on offer on the day! 

 

Mrs Jennifer Najdenovski 

Food Studies Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above: Cannoli and Fritule 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above: Malaysian Sago Pudding 

Below: Sri Lankan Kokis 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

World Scholars’ Cup 
 

 

 

 

 

Over the weekend of 25 and 26 May, eighteen students 

from Parade College joined with nearly three hundred other 

students at Genazzano College in Kew to participate in the 

2018 Melbourne Round of World Scholars’ Cup.  The teams 

from Parade College consisted of students from Years 8 to 

11, with a few boys participating for the first time. 

 

World Scholars’ Cup is an international team academic 

program with students participating from over the world.  

The World Scholar's Cup has attracted what it calls "a global 

community of future scholars and leaders", and promotes 

that it allows participants to "discover strengths and skills 

you never knew you had."  It focuses on bringing students 

from different cultures together to discuss issues and ideas 

relevant to today.  Successful teams can earn the right to 

attend the Tournament of Champions at Yale University in 

November.   

 

Students work in teams and individually in a series of 

activities such as a Team Debate, Collaborative Writing and 

the Scholars Bowl, which is a multiple choice team 

competition.  This year all six teams from Parade College 

have been invited to participate in the Global round in 

Melbourne in August. 

 

To the right is a reflection by Bryce Hassett Year 9 B14 

 

Mrs Geraldine Nicholas 

Coordinator of Gifted and Talented Programs 

 

My Experience 
 

 

 

 

 

On the 25 and 26 May, eighteen Parade students attended 

the Melbourne round of the World Scholar’s Cup.  It was a 

two day experience that was both exciting and challenging.  

 

The theme this year was ‘An Entangled World’.   

 

Prior to this event, we learned about certain topics that 

explored a universal language where all cultures come 

together.  We were challenged by debating, writing and a 

multiple-choice test which tested our knowledge of the 

subject areas.  We worked collaboratively in teams of three 

to achieve a great result.  

 

You get to meet like-minded students from other schools, 

while competing in a fun atmosphere.  

 

During the closing ceremony, everyone is rewarded for their 

hard work, with plenty of medals and trophies up for grabs.  

 

I recommend this event for students who enjoy working 

together in a unique and challenging way. 

 

Bryce Hassett 

Year 9 B14 



 

From the Director of  
High Performance Sport 

 

 

 

 

South East Clay Target Shooting Championships 

The South East Clay Target Shooting Championships will 

be a held at the Frankston Clay Target Shooting Club 

(Rossiters Road, Carrum Downs – Melways 98 C 9) on 

Thursday 2 August.   

 

The Championships are not for beginners and all 

participants must have their own firearm and licence.  

 

Students interested in being involved in these 

Championships should see Mr Gaut in E44 for further 

details. 

 

Term 2 Sports Photos 

The Parade ACC Sports Team photos for Term 2 sports will 

be developed from the students’ individual portrait photo 

taken at the beginning of the year.  

 

To ensure all students who represent the College in a 

specific team are truly acknowledged, students are asked to 

check team lists which are posted on the Sports 

Noticeboard above the Senior Canteen (Bundoora Campus) 

and on the Sports Noticeboard (Preston Campus).  

 

If a student represented a team, but their name is not 

included on the team list, then they must see Mr Gaut 

(Bundoora) or Mr Watson (Preston) by Friday 29 June.  

 

Teams posted are as follows –  

 

ACC Football – Years’ 7 to 12 

ACC Soccer – Years’ 7 to 12 

ACC Badminton – Years’ 7 to 12 

ACC Senior Golf 

Parade Student Excel on the Sporting Field 

Congratulations to the following students who have excelled 

on the sporting field –  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Phillip Pettinella, Year 11 T01, has been umpiring in the 

Northern Football League for a number of years as both a 

field and goal umpire.  Phillip has just been promoted to the 

VFL Rookie Squad and is hoping to officiate at VFL level in 

the near future.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Representing Victoria at the National Figure Skating 

Championships, Year 7 student Alex Carter, B17, who was 

the National Champion in 2016, and finished 2nd in 2017, will 

again compete at the National event later in 2018.  

 

Mr Phillip Gaut 

Director of High Performance Sport 



 

From The Old Paradians 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tickets now on sale to Encore 

Tickets are now on sale in the countdown to Encore! 21 

years of Parade College Musicals - at Melbourne’s iconic 

Athenaeum Theatre. 

 

Presented by the Old Paradians’ Association, Encore 

brings together the largest ensemble of cast, orchestra, 

crew and production teams in a one night only musical 

retrospective on Saturday 25 August. 

 

Former students of Parade College - together with those of 

Our Lady’s, CLC, Mercy and Santa Maria who previously 

featured in productions including Oliver, Godspell, Les 

Miserables, West Side Story, Wizard of Oz, Aida, Hairspray 

and Catch Me If You Can - are all committing their talents 

and energies to Encore. 

 

Encore! 21 years of Parade College Musicals are now on 

sale for $49* through Ticketek.  Book here to avoid 

disappointment . . . and see you at the theatre! 

Old Paradians feature in Queen’s Birthday 

Honours 

Old Paradians the Rev Father Joseph Caddy (1977) and 

Anthony McAleer (1983) have both been recognised in the 

2018 Queen’s Birthday Honours list. 

Ordained in 1990, Fr Joe (pictured above) was awarded an 

Order of Australia Medal (AM) in the General Division for 

“significant service to the community through a range of 

social welfare initiatives and policy reforms, and to the 

Catholic Church in Australia”, and Anthony an OAM “for 

service to the community and military history”. 

 

Fr Joe is Episcopal Vicar for Social Services in the 

Melbourne Archdiocese, the former CEO of CatholicCare in 

Melbourne, and is presently parish priest at St Mary’s in 

East St Kilda.  Apart from his academic qualifications of 

Bachelor of Theology (Melbourne), Fr Joe holds degrees in 

Social Sciences from the Gregorian University Rome, where 

he focused his studies on Catholic social teaching and 

social ethics and economics. 

 

“Australia is a wonderful country and so it is a huge privilege 

to receive this award. In a way it is a recognition of all those 

who work in the Church and its agencies for a fairer society, 

especially for those who are poor or in any way 

disadvantaged,” Fr Joe said. 

 

“While I am enormously honoured to receive this recognition 

I would be even more pleased to see our Australian society 

step up do more for those who are in need.  

 

“We are a generous and big hearted people but at times our 

policies towards those who are seeking asylum or who find 

themselves unemployed are unnecessarily mean. We lock 

increasing numbers of our indigenous brothers and sisters  

https://encore21.oldparadians.com/


 

and our poor in prisons which fail to improve their life 

chances or make our communities safer. 

 

“We can do better on many fronts and I am sure that as a 

nation we truly want a fair go for all.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anthony, the Mount Evelyn-based author, researcher and 

historian, (pictured above) was recognised for service to the 

community and to military history. 

 

Through his involvement with Mt Evelyn and Lilydale RSLs, 

as a committee member on the Seville War Memorial 

Committee, author of several books on local and military 

history, and through numerous talks with school and other 

groups, Anthony has brought focus the personal stories and 

bigger picture of Yarra Ranges’ military history. 

 

For the 1997 Yarra Ranges Shire Citizen of the Year, and 

recipient of the Centenary of Federation Award, the award is 

overwhelmingly a great honour. 

 

“It certainly gives a big tick to some of the stuff I’ve been 

able to achieve over the years, and not just the written 

histories,” Anthony told the Yarra Valley Mail. 

 

“It’s also the material collected for archives, the memorials 

we’ve created, the ceremonies, working with schools and 

other groups, and this is recognition that it’s appreciated.” 

 

Anthony’s commitment to community as a volunteer and as 

a researcher in military history commenced around 1990 

through his involvement with Lilydale RSL and Lilydale & 

District Historical Society.  He has served as secretary of 

Mount Evelyn RSL since 2002, is editor and producer of its 

monthly newsletter, and is a member of the Mount Evelyn 

History Group. 

He also serves Museums Victoria as team leader and tour 

guide at the Immigration Museum. 

 

“I’ve always had an interest in Australian history, and 

especially Australian military history and that sparked my 

curiosity around what happened locally – how did that 

broader heritage affect the area that I’m living in, and what 

part did this area play in Australia’s military history?,” 

Anthony said.  “I started to scratch away and it and it was 

just extraordinary.” 

 

90 Years young - OP’s roll out new blue strip 

Pictured recently being chaired from the field by Will 

Gilmore (2012) and Jake Plunkett (2012) is Marcus Nolan 

(2012), basking in the afterglow of the Old Paradians’ 23-

point victory over Eltham College and their ninth win from as 

many starts. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This was a history-making moment in more ways than one 

for Marcus, who completed game No.100 for the OPs on a 

day in which all members of the senior 22 sported the 

football club’s newly-adopted alternative strip for the first 

time. 



 

As part of a VAFA directive, the Old Paradians were 

required to provide an alternative to the familiar emerald 

green guernsey with purple trim, to prevent clashes with 

opposition teams like the Turtles who also carry green and 

who hosted the OPs at Eltham on this occasion. 

 

The club, in its wisdom, opted to go back to the future, 

replicating the dark navy guernsey with purple and green 

horizontal band across the chest – in keeping with the 

design adopted in the foundation season of 1929 when the 

likes of Bryan Cosgrave (1922) and Allan La Fontaine first 

took to the field for the old boys. 

 

After the match, Marcus, a member of the OPs’ 2015 D2 

Premiership team in what was his first season of senior 

footy, commended the club for its “back to the future” call on 

the alternative strip. 

 

“I love this guernsey. It’s sharp and it’s bold,” Marcus said. 

“There’s also the heritage aspect, as we’re all familiar with 

the ’29 team photograph hanging in the rooms, where all 

those players of yesteryear are wearing the dark navy 

woollen guernseys. 

 

“What was also good about wearing the alternative strip was 

that it gave me a chance to wear a different number – No.10 

today as opposed to the usual No.30 – because the larger 

numbers reflected the larger guernsey sizes.” 

 

A long-term injury to captain Chris Kandilakis (2008), along 

with the World Cup departures of the jet setting McCann 

brothers Andrew (2014) and Luke (2012), Keenan Posar 

and Matt Mahony (2012), meant that a number of changes 

were forced for the Eltham match . . . but crisis creates 

opportunity as Marcus observed. 

 

“I still feel like a young bloke out there to be honest, but it’s 

good to see a few younger blokes coming through,” he said. 

“A couple of Unders players stepped up for this game as 

senior debutants and hopefully they can continue to fulfil 

their roles and slot in nicely.” 

 

10 Years on, “some things never change” 

Fifty-four members of the final year class of 2008 recently 

gathered in the Hickey Foyer, ten years after they 

completed their schooling at the Bundoora Campus. 

 

Joining former students at the 10-year reunion were 

teachers John Cornish, Carla Di Vito and Jim Seymour, 

together with the Principal Dr Denis Moore. 

 

Chris Sullivan, the 2008 Parade Captain who addressed the 

reunion gathering, spoke for all his College contemporaries 

when he said it was as if they’d never left. 

 

“Things basically picked up from where they left off – it was 

as if the ten years had gone in the blink of an eye,” Chris 

said in the aftermath of the reunion.  “A lot of the banter 

continued, similar to what is was in 2008. Some things 

never change. 

 

Beyond the Hickey Foyer, the former students gathered at 

the Frank Mount Social Room at the Garvey Oval, to share 

memories of a special time in their lives. 

 

The Old Paradians’ Association extends its sincere thanks 

to Cheema Brondolino, Phil Carter, Bryan Collins and 

Sandra Ross for supporting the reunion. 

 

To view images of the 2008 reunion go to the Gallery 

section at the bottom of the homepage, 

www.oldparadians.com.au  

 

Mr Tony De Bolfo 

Old Paradians’ Association CEO 

http://www.oldparadians.com.au


 

Calendar 

The following important dates in the College calendar 

can also be found on our website under the ‘News’ tab 

27 June * Strategic Planning Committee Meeting  

 * Preston Family School Tour 

 * Senior Sports Finals 

 * Ministry Retreat #10 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

 * Year 11 Retreat - Seminar from Choicez 

28 June * Ministry Retreat #10 

 * Drama Rehearsals @ Parade 

29 June * Term 2 Ends 

2-7 July * NAIDOC Week 

11 July * Old Paradians’ Luncheon 

12 July * Drama Rehearsals @ Parade 

13 July * Drama Rehearsals @ Parade 

16 July * Term 3 Commences 

 * Staff Formation Day - Student Free Day 

 * Old Paradians’ Exec Meeting, 7.30pm 

Boardroom 

17-25 July * Year 12 English Oral Assessments 

17 July * Year 9&10 Sport Round 1 

 * Drama Rehearsals @ Mercy 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

18 July * Senior Sports Round 1 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

 * POP Meeting, 7.30pm Hickey Foyer 

19 July * Year 7&8 Sport round 1 

 * Progress Interviews for VCE, Year 10 

ERPP, Year 11 and 12 VCAL - 3.45pm 

to 5.45pm & 6.30pm to 8.00pm 

 * Drama Rehearsals @ Parade 

20 July * Strategic Planning Committee Meeting 

7.30am 

24 July * Year 9&10 Sport Round 2 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

 * Year 12 Theatre Excursion 

 * Bundoora Family School Tour 

 * Drama Rehearsals @ Mercy 

25 July * Senior Sport Round 2 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

 * Year 12 Elevate Assembly P1&2 

 * Herald Sun Shield Semi Final (TBC) 

26 July * Drama Rehearsals @ Parade 

27 July * Subject Selection Assembly for 2019 - 

Current Year 7, 8 and 11 

28 July * Saturday Detention 

30 July * Finance Committee Meeting, 7.30pm 

Hickey Foyer 

31 July * Year 9&10 Sport Round 3 

 * Drama Rehearsals @ Mercy 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

1 August * Senior Sport round 3 

 * VCAL Ministry Retreat #1 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

2 August * Subject Selection Evening for 2019 - 

Current Year 9 and 10 

 * Preston Family School Tour 

 * Drama Rehearsals @ Parade 

3 August * Tutor Workshop Subject Selection Year 7, 

8 and 11 

4 August * Science Talent Search Judging Day - NLC, 

Bundoora Campus, 9am –1pm 

 

Working Bee 

Sunday 19 August 

8.00am to 12.30pm 

Bundoora & Preston 

Campuses 




